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Start of the 2008 Hunting Season
To Our Valued Friends & Clients,

Having had an excellent turn out at the shows in America, we have started 2008 with a very healthy booking sheet indeed with many good friends returning to hunt again.
 We feel 2008 is going to be a very exciting year with some positive changes in Zimbabwe as a whole. Our elections have been peaceful as expected with no immediate change to be seen – also as expected. 
Once again we see ourselves in the spot light in the international news. For this reason we feel there will be a change for the better as everything is being done by the book through the courts. Unrest is being dissuaded to insure it does not mar what we are all trying to achieve. Justice will prevail!
Our first client Daniel Marhic & his wife Monique arrived early March for an elephant bull hunt in Ngamo. This was his third hunt with us and had a goal of a 50lbs+ elephant. Understandably after bagging a 60 pounder he was very excited! 

‘Great hunt with wonderful guide, trackers and people in camp.

We will be back for sure.’ – Daniel, New Caledonia
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Our next client Norbert Hansen – having hunted 12 times previously with Buzz, celebrated his 80th birthday on safari! He arrived the day before our elections and drove into camp. The team decided to take a detour from his hunt on the 28th to check out the nearby polling station. All Zimbabweans waited patiently in the queue to vote and the entire process Norbert noted was very low key and quiet.

Norbert’s well deserved 80th birthday present was his 35th elephant in Zimbabwe – taken with a frontal brain shot. He was delighted to help out the area as the elephant had been terrorizing the local villagers and had refused to remain away from the settlement. Norbert will be back with us next year for a tuskless hunt.
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‘Once more a very exciting, well organized hunt.’ - Norbert, Germany.

It looks like we will have another excellent season in Makuti. Rogan our new apprentice is going to repair one of the chalets that an elephant pushed down! Our first hunt in Makuti will be an exciting lion, buffalo, sable & tuskless hunt in June. 
Kirsty has stepped into Carla’s shoes and ensuring all our clients are kept up to date via email and that they leave us being well fed and watered !!
Please be assured that when clients come to Zimbabwe, the areas they will be hunting in are large open expanses of bush. Should there be any unrest in the country, these areas will be unaffected as they are far away from any form of civilization.
 We have spoken directly to the embassies in Harare and they have told us that they do not expect there to be any violence however if there is they do have a contingency plan for their citizens in place if need be. Be rest assured that we, the guys on the ground, will be the first to let you know if we feel that there is in any risk what so ever. All our PHs have radios and Satellite Phones and are in daily contact with the office.
As we write this Myles, Alan and Rex are all hunting elephant and we wish them every success!

Regards and happy hunting
Buzz, Myles and the rest of the crew




























































